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Greetings to our family.

We see many times and have seen in the past, some posts in regards to the
Gods and sexuality, or claims that people get intimate with the Gods or that sort
of thing. This is TRUE in the case of succubi and incubi, but I see much
blasphemy going around in regards to High Ranking Gods who actually are for
the most part, married or engaged to beings from their own kind. I have heard
atrocious claims in regards to Satan and Lilith and even more.

Let alone the gossip some people do with the personal lives of the Gods. That’s
their personal business and if they feel like sharing, they will. Satan is open with
all of us and so are the Gods. (Seriously.........That’s not fucking hollywood and
some need to wake up.)

I DO NOT MEAN IN REGARDS TO ANY SUCCUBUS OR THE INCUBI. I
CLEAR THIS RIGHT NOW!!! These relations are a specific gift from Satan
himself and some of these Gods actually have the want to be with us Humans for
many reasons. This is something entirely different, True and goes both ways.

Most of the time, this is a tendency of infiltrators to make the Gods seem as sex
freaks, or like Highest Ranking Gods from Orion's belt would be interested in
"getting laid" with someone from here...for some simple and stupid reasons… Or
like the Gods have to cater to the sexual needs of little them. That's pathetic.

With the above of idiotic/infiltrative and delusional exceptions, I have to point out
some things as after a point it’s not only too wrong and disgusting, it comes off as
ignorant. People tend to overly fantasize.

This has one purpose, to tie in our Gods to the good ol' kike mindset that our
Gods are some sex addicted beings who actually are all about and revolve all
around sexuality. I.e., Sexual Granting machines, money and fame, the good old
kike propaganda against Pagan Gods. The only religion that obsesses over
sexuality to a degree of insanity, is the judaic filth and its branches. Generally,
these faiths are all around and about prohibiting recreation, sexuality, controlling
sexuality and so forth. This creates severe hang ups in people and more so
severe backlashes.

The gradual degradation of the sexual act nowadays is exactly the outcome of
such stupid beliefs that originate from neurotic and insane jews. Remember,
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sexuality is where we would create more Gentiles, merge with one another, form
families and bonds, liberate our Kundalini, use the energy constructively and so
forth, evolve to be free, heal Humanity and more things. Jews as the racial and
social infiltrators they are, could never find a more sensitive point to attack. On
one hand, they enforce insane celibacy, to the point of mental distress and
internal destruction of the psyche, that remains unconnected and unexpressed.
Even worse, even MASTURBATION will end you up in the biblical lake of fire.
You must repent for relieving a NATURAL need. Then on the other hand, they
push sexuality to an insane extreme. They will write books, open sick bordellos,
shoot hardcore porn (all the porn industry is owned by jews, search for yourself,
they are taking pride in it) and create unrealistic and sick expectations in people.
Then sex becomes nothing. Sex is nothing today other than a small chemical
explosion in the brain, an attempt to evade the jewish matrix for some seconds.

Though even there, the jews and their programs have made sure to make people
un-orgasmic, complex, guilty and against even their own last sense of fulfillment
and momentary pleasure in a world of restriction and lack of hope. Their
doctrines, be these spiritual or others, infest the mind of people so that they find
the wrong partners and get even more destroyed sexually; at least the majority of
people. There are many sexually sad cases that have fallen victim to that.

They tried to steal even your last pleasure in this world and destroy it and malign
it so something putrid as it gets. After all, you are all Goy and so am I, we are
lower than animals and our sexuality is an act of beasts and even lower,
according to them. The "goy" (as they call us in their derogatory term) have to
even repent for coming into the world, because some kike 'god' on the clouds
and his professional victim kike chosen son (what a neurotic and putrid race to
choose your chosen pieces of shit) said so. After all, Mr. YHVH has no other job,
given he is such a creator of even the universe (according to these insane jews),
than to watch random rape/gangbangs around the globe and biblical fable
characters "spilling their seed on the ground" as they put it. This is all in their
bible for the few who know.

Must be a supremely intelligent god of theirs. A filthy, low IQ, sexually perverted
kike sitting on a cloud that punishes people. That’s what the majority of sheep
today believe.

Do you realize the depth and how deep this goes? All the above, it requires two
or three brain cells to understand that it creates severe sexual hang ups.

Sex in the Ancient World, except for personal gratification, had a purpose, to
bring as one. All the 'affairs' of the Gods and them having sex and producing kids
with one another, are deep allegorical meanings of bringing opposites together or
merging energies or connecting things, bringing together. Sex was spiritual and
the births of children in the Myths were the new energies and the new existential



and transcendental/spiritual ideals created by the act.

This is entirely different than what sex is and is done for today. The Gods do
nothing without meaning. They are higher level of realized beings.

So to get to the point, the major hang ups in conjunction to the weaknesses of
present day mankind, the lack of meaning in the sexual act and the need to
merge with something greater than ourselves, in the cases of sane people, is a
call of their mind to connect with some ideal. It’s not the actual God, unless its
agreed upon with Father Satan and you have a succubus. Many people fantasize
about the Gods and this is something personal. You are of course allowed to
glorify the Gods with your sexual act, when these are done respectfully and for
personal reasons, or just because you admire them. After all, explosive
happiness or creative energy sometimes has to be sublimated that way, for some
people.

But know this is a one street deal and everything is your own realm of thought.
The High-Ranking Gods are very realized to do these things. There could be
SOME exceptions and Succubi/Incubi are always real. But the next time some
infiltrator comes and tells you they are married to some God or mermaid, or that
“my husband _____[high ranking God]_____ said this”, know they are delusional,
stupid and if they are legitimately interested to know the real reasons, send them
this post. In Satanism one must want the Truth.

To sum up, there are two kinds of people, the delusional paranoid infiltrators who
are no different than a kid believing in a fairy-tale that they are married with the
prince, because they are too weak to admit reality and that it’s just an admiration.

The others who know that in Truth, their dreams and their meanings MIGHT
actually be an attempt of their mind to help them 'merge' with an ideal or the
power of the Gods, or a particular element these Gods over whom they are
fascinated with needs attention in their personality / soul.

Do a favor to yourselves and stop treading in a fake imaginary land. Thing is, the
Gods want to be heard with open ears and open hearts, with those who really
see them for what they are, whether these things apply or conform to our
personal mind and status quo, or mentally created fairy-tales…. Or whatever.

All the above to help and assist you in finding real love and affection, either with
your Succubi/Incubi, or with some other Human being, devoid of bad imagination
and products of loneliness meant to distract you from this.
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